December 28, 2011

John McClintock
Public Works Dept.
City of Yachats

Dear John

On behalf of the Quiet Water community | am writing to thank you for your
prompt and effective response to the drainage problem in our neighborhood that
occurred this morning. As a result, the inconvenience caused to people living in
that area was kept to a minimum. | really felt for you and your crew, working
under such unpleasant conditions, to get the job done. Please convey my thanks
to them all.

Apparently that particular drain has caused similar problems in the past. To
prevent a recurrence, | would like to suggest an annual clean out in early Fall.
We in QW do our best to remove leaves from our streets and parking areas, and
we have had several work parties doing just that in recent months. However, |
believe that today’s backup was probably caused by a more substantial
blockage. '

Thanks' again, we sincerely appreciate your help. — _

Sincerely, - JAN 0 3 2012

Walter Orchard
(President, QWHA)

>< cc. Mayor Ron Bree@






